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Dear Member, 

Since the election in Paris in June 2013, ECET was not really able to work. The new board 
had to start to rebuild ECET.  

Now we are back in the position to present ECET as it is written in our constitution. 

The European Counsil of Enterostomal Therapy – ECET - is a professional nursing society, 
which supports specialized nurses all over Europe with educational standards, best practice 
guidelines and research projects. 

Today we are proud to present the first ECET-News for ECET Members and friends of 
ECET. 

 

      
Gabriele Kroboth       Werner Droste 
President        Vice-President 

 

 



ECET News Nr. 1 

June 2015   Seite 2 

 



ECET News Nr. 1 

June 2015   Seite 3 

 
 



ECET News Nr. 1 

June 2015   Seite 4 

European Council of Enterostomal Therapy and 6th Symposium of Stoma 
nurses of Serbia in Belgrade  
Renata Batas, RN, ET, ED, PR of ECET 
 

 
 

Executive Board of European Council of Enterostomal Therapy (ECET) together with members from other 
countries (from left to right: Werner Droste, Germany – Vice president; Gabrielle Kroboth, Austria – President 
ECET; Nenad Živanović, Serbia, Gian Carlo Canese, Italy; Renata Batas, Slovenia - PR ECET) 

 
Association  of  Stoma  Nurses  Serbia  organized  on  3d  and  4th  April,  2015  the  
sixth symposium of Enterostomal therapy with international participants, where ECET 
Board participated with lectures of Enterostomal therapy, such as Stoma site marking, 
Nursing care for the ostomy patients with disabilities and special needs, Quality of life, 
Ostomy psychosocial and quality of life. 
Dr. Zoran Krivokapic, internationally renowned surgeon, President of the European 
Association of colorectal surgery presented in the lecture issue of the incidence of 
colorectal carcinoma in Serbia, which represents 46 newly diagnosed cancers of the 
colon per 100,000 inhabitants and is increasing. The etiology is still not completely 
clear. They estimate treatment success with five-year survival rate and percentages of 
local recurrence carcinoma. 
90% of colon cancers are detected in patients older than 50 years. The focus is on early 
diagnosis with the aim of successful surgical treatment. 
Werner Droste from Germany presented the importance of preoperative stoma site 
marking. Successful ostomy care after operation depends on that. It allows safe 
installation of ostomy appliances without leakage and prevents peristomal skin irritation 
Dr. Velimir Marković, the surgeon talked about importance of preoperative preparation of 
the patient to the stoma. Problems arise when it comes to urgent surgery. Thus, 
doctors, nurses and especially patients are the main objective to achieve an optimal 
quality of life with a stoma. 

Dr. Gian Carlo Canese from Italy presented a study on the quality of life of patients with a 

stoma. He talked about importance of multicultural approach to patients. Because of 

different cultural, religious beliefs, these patients have different needs to accept their 

new body image. 

Case report of surgical wound VAC – Therapy with their positive effects and financial 

undertaken was presented, too. 

Živka Madžić, Head nurse of First Surgical Clinic in Belgrade and President of the Stoma 

nurses association  of  Serbia introduced  the  concept  of  nursing  care of the patient  

with colorectal carcinoma. She talked about the application of the theories of Virginia 

Henderson and Dorothea Orem. 
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Dragan Jakovljevic from Health Centre presented the results of colorectal cancer 

screening in 2013 – 2015. Among 10.926 tested patients 8% (897) had a positive result, 

80% had colonoscopy (690) and in 8% of them were found colon carcinoma, at 50% 

patients were made polypectomy (342), 245 cases had other diagnosis, 10% of them was 

without disease. 
Jagoš Radovič from Clinical Center Kragujevac presented the importance of the national 
program for the detection of colon cancer. 
Mirjana Marinkovic, Head nurse of the Clinical Center Niš (Serbia) spoke about the 
importance of patient trust in health care personnel. It is the only way to achieve an 
optimum cooperation of the patient for the treatment. 
Daliborka Gredo, a nurse from the Institute for health protection of mother and child 
of Serbia presented the care of children with stoma. 
In Serbia, they have a slightly different way to deal with patients with a stoma than in 
some other countries.  They have a so-called  Stoma  centers  in  various  parts  of 
Serbia,  where patients receive the stoma help, advice for self-care. 

The theme of the symposium was also intermittent self-catetherisation at men, skin 

disorders of peristomal skin and treatment. 

As part of the symposium was held also a General meeting of ECET where the Executive 

Board, together with delegates from other countries, planned their activities in the coming 

years. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 »General meeting ECET-European Council of Enterostomal Therapy«: Executive Board of ECET and 
delegates from other countries. 

Nurses from Serbia have expressed their desire for a special training in the field of 
enterostomal therapy. The proposal was to organize distant learning programs and invited 
lecturers from abroad. 
However, Nurses from Serbia have in recent years expanded the scope of nursing. 

Attention began to devote the pediatric field, incontinence and wound care. As part of the 

symposium at the  end of presentations,  many discussions  were  held.  There  were  

many new  ideas, approaches to nursing care. So we are full of new information, good 

impressions split each to his own home. And surely true: Knowledge has value if you 

share it! 
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ECET Board member at Austrian Stoma associations meeting (KSB) in 

Salzburg 

 

The Austrian Stoma association – Kontinenz- und Stomaberatung (KSB) held their 
Genereal meeting at 25th of April, 2015, in Salzburg. The ECET Board members, Gabriele 
Kroboth, President and Gerlinde Wiesinger, Treasurer, attend this meeting as invited 
guests.  

 

 
 

Gerlinde Wiesinger, Treasurer, ECET presents the CWO Conference in Salzburg (please 
look at the last page of this news for more details!) 

 

 
 

Left to right: G. Kroboth (President ECET), U .Frei, M. Ghazouani, H. Anzinger, C. Buchner-Jirka 
(President KSB), M. Hopffeld, G. Wiesinger 

 
Gabriele Kroboth reported the actual status of ECET and invited  the Austrian colleagues to 
join the ECET 
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ECET guest session during EWMA Conference in London 
 

 
 
 
ECET was invited for a guest session during the EWMA Conference in London. The topic of 
this session was “Peristomal skin disorders”. 
 

 

 
 
Gabriele Kroboth spoke about “Peristomal wounds - identification, prevention and peristomal 
wounds - common complications for ostomates. She focused the actual research, like 
“Peristomal skin irritation – moisture-associated skin damage (MASD) Urin, stool or wound 
exudate leads to inflammation of the skin – in more or less time (Iliostomy) (see Colwell et 
al., 2011).  
Werner Droste gave an overview about Assessment instruments for specialized nurses to 
peristomal skin disorder or skin damage. He reported the known assessments DET-Score 
and SACS-Score and focused a critical discussion. Renata Batas shows a very clear and 
current view of the intervention in peristomal skin disorders except prevention.  
The short host lecture was well attended and the audience discussed very excited. 
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Left to right: Renata Batas (ECET Public Relations), Laurent Chabal (WCET), Gabriele Kroboth 
President ECET), Werner Droste (Vice President ECET) 
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Look at CWO Conference in Salzburg 
 

 

Dear colleagues, Dear friends,  

Our professional topics are becoming increasingly specific. Patients with wound problems, 
continence issues, as well as those incurring problems with stoma care need our help and 
assistance. 

These are the reasons why I want to invite you to our conference in the beautiful city of 
Salzburg. 

Interesting lectures and workshops on the topics of wound, continence and stoma 
management await you with the option for discussion and exchange of experience. 
Colleagues from Germany and Switzerland will be offering their advice and support. 

An extensive industrial exhibition will also take place, introducing new products and 
innovations regarding the treatment of patients. 

Welcome to Salzburg, the city of Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart.  

 
Congress president 

 
 


